Amroth Community Council
Cyngor Cymuned Llanrhath

Draft Minutes of meeting held by Amroth Community Council on Thursday 19th20th MarchFebruary 2020.

Councillors present:  T Baron; A Cormack; P Davies; F Evans; R Harries; M Harvey; J James; R Lewis; M Morris; S Phillips (Chair); R Tippett- Maudsley.  

In attendance: Mrs Kathryn Bradbury (Clerk); A Evans Resident;
Apologies: J James T Baron; R Tippett-Maudsley, R Lewis	
Declaration of Interest; None


Chairman Stephen Phillips addressed Councillors prior to the start of the meeting. He informed Councillors that a meeting by invitation had been held in Llanteg Hall about the Corvid 19 situation. Representatives of several local groups attended. It was decided to 
organise a leaflet drop to every household in the Amroth area to ask if help was needed during the crisis and to ask for volunteers who could offer help. This has been done and lists coordinated. A website has also been set up. Residents of Amroth, Llanteg, Stepaside, Summerhill, Wisemans Bridge and Pleasant Valley can access help and information via 
[bookmark: _GoBack]http://amrothgoodneighbours.wales or by ringing 01834 855808.



Geraldine Murphy CEO of Citizens Advice Pembrokeshire gave a presentation to Councillors about the work that they carry out in Pembrokeshire. There are offices in Pembroke Dock and Haverfordwest that can help with managing debt, housing and benefit issues and understanding rights at work. They also work at different locations in the county on an outreach basis and can provide advice over the phone, online and by email. They are a charity made up of employees and trained volunteers. For more information see www.pembscab.org or www.citizensadvice.org.uk

Chair’s Welcome
The Chair welcomed all Councillors to the meeting. and informed them that he had received a letter of resignation from Mary Megarry, effective immediately. A letter of thanks has been sent for the service she has given over the last 3 years.

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 20th February3rd January 2020 were agreed as a true record. 
Proposed by Cllr. RogerRoger Harries Harries
Seconded by Cllr. Pauline Davies Martin Morris
Signed by Cllr. S Phillips following completion of the meeting.

 Matters arising from previous minutes
· A Grit bin will be sited directly across from 1 Staggers Hill, Birds Lane, Stepaside in the near future.
· Route Gritting. Robert Evans, PCC will raise ACC’s request regarding treatment times on Bus Routes / Secondary Routes in the next Winter Maintenance review. 
· ACC concerns regarding inconsiderate parking and traffic speeds in Stepaside have been forwarded to the PCC Traffic Management team. The Clerk is waiting a reply.
· The Modus car blocking the Clay Pits is still there. Chairman of ACC, Stephen Phillips has written to Councillor Phil Baker asking for PCC to take action. The Clerk has written to Simon Hart MP to ask him to look at making changes to the legislation concerning vehicles blocking public places. A case worker has been in touch to say they had contacted PCC last week on the matter asking for action to be taken. A notice has since be placed on the car requesting removal in 7 days or the car will be removed by PCC.
· Re changes to the bus service 351 Tenby to Pendine. Owen Roberts, PCC has met with Carmarthenshire County Council to discuss the potential of merging the 351 and 222 into one route. Both Councils are keen to implement this, but the main issue is the difference in the size of the vehicles required in the Summer months. Due to the demand on the 222 between Laugharne and Carmarthen, Taf Valley operates a full-sized Enviro 200 style vehicle which is 11 metres long. This size bus is needed on this route as it is very busy during the summer months and would not be suitable for getting through Pleasant Valley and Wisemans Bridge during the busy summer months. To better promote the connections between the two services and they will look at changing the destination boards on the buses to show the onward journey to Carmarthen and Tenby.
 Cllr. Harvey has responded to these comments with suggested solutions and a dialogue is ongoing to maintain a good service agreeable to all.

· Replacement Seats for the Old School Gardens, Llanteg. These are used quite a lot in the summertime. Cllr. Harries will look at options such as recycled plastic wood like  seating and report to the next meeting.  Cllr. Harries is sourcing quotes.
· 3 seats are also needed in the Memorial Gardens, Amroth.  Cllr. Harries has received two quotes of £4200 and £4700 to landscape the garden. This includes clearing the site, a garden redesign, plants and paving.as the wooden seats there are rotten. A discussion took place and it was agreed to look at the cost of having the garden cleared by a local building contractor while he is in the village doing another job, as this may be more cost efficientrenovating the whole area. Cllr. Harries will request quotes for this work and report back to the next meeting. Cllr. Harries will get a quote for this work then ask landscape contractors to re quote. The garden is a popular place in the village and so it was suggested applying to the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Fund to help with the cost. This was agreed by all Councillors.
· Re Car Parking Season Tickets. PCNPA are agreeable to a contract with ACC. It was agreed to approach the Osborne Shop to sell season tickets on behalf of ACC.  Parking will remain free of charge until a payment machine is installed. Anyone who has already purchased a season ticket for Amroth car park is asked to hold on to it until the payment machine is installed and then apply to PCNPA  via the switchboard for a refund for the time elapsed between intended start of charging and actual start.Gary Meopham replied to our request regarding a reduction in car parking charges for local people. He wrote “the ticket pricing which has been in place over the last few years is based around the common need to park, rather than the status of a particular individual, or the individual's reason for parking. The result is our offer of a range of Pay and Display parking charges ‘bookended’ by  short term free parking at one end  and season tickets at the other which are standardised across all of our charging car parks and universally available to all to meet the reasonable needs of the  reasonable motorist. For this reason, we are not able to provide Amroth residents with any preferential or bespoke access to Amroth car park and would instead encourage them to consider which of our universally available parking offers might best meet their individual requirements”. 
· 
· Neville Davies, PCC has visited Amroth to inspect the slip way opposite Amroth Castle and will add the repairs to the job list. The hole in the sea wall has also been reported and will be surveyed by a contractor for PCC with the intention of carrying out a repair.  It was suggested that the Slipway opposite Amroth Castle Caravan site may be too steep to use as access for beach wheelchair. This needs to be at 1:12 (5%) or less. Also, there is a 15ft drop on each side with no railings which is a safety hazard. A ramp is also needed on the promenade to the right of the slipway. The Clerk was asked to contact PCC regarding a ramp. 
· Damaged fence around Summerhill Play area. This has been reported to PCC but no reply has been received to date.
· Ice cream vendor in Amroth. The location requested belongs to Amroth Castle Estates so ACC cannot respond to this request. A street trading license would also be needed. Applications should be directed to Mark Owen at PCC.
· 5 additional Memorial Seats have been ordered. Due to a price rise by the supplier, it will now cost £800 to reserve one.
· Cost of Solar Lighting – prices still to be obtained.
· Modus car obstructing the entrance to the Clay Pits – pressure is still being applied to PCC to have this moved as soon as possible, to allow essential maintenance work on diseased trees to be carried out.
· The Clerk will contact the PCNPA to investigate if there is an option for local shops to sell Season tickets.
Re Monthly Community Police meetings. The Clerk has written to the Police Commissioner explaining how informative these meetings are for the community and asking that officers be allowed to attend even if not on duty to enable these meetings to continue. He has forwarded this request to Dyfed Powys Police.
Pembrokeshire Coast Path 50th Birthday celebrations. ACC has been informed about The Good Life + Work Project who are planning a charity walk along the Pembrokeshire Coastal Path over 9 days covering the full 186 miles in aid of Tonic Surf Therapy (West Wales). The Big Walk 2020 is split into nine legs. People can choose to walk a single leg, multiple legs or join them for the whole walk.

- May 16 | St Dogmaels - Cwm-yr-Eglwys (18.6 miles)
- May 17 | Cwm-Yr-Eglwys - Aber Bach (20.3 miles)
- May 18 | Aber Bach - St Davids (23.5 miles)
- May 19 | St Davids - Little Haven (17.4 miles)
- May 20 | Little Haven - Dale (19.5 miles)
- May 21 | Dale - Pembroke (22.5 miles)
- May 22 | Pembroke - Castle Martin (21.6 miles)
- May 23 | Castle Martin - Freshwater East (18.6 miles)
- May 24 | Freshwater East - Amroth (18.6 miles)

The project will use Amroth as its base. The project is being supported locally. There is an event set up on Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/events/976833586012865/) and further details here (https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/the-good-walk-big-walk-tickets-83536254185). They are hoping to set up additional fundraisers between now and May to support raising additional funds for the charity.
PCNPA have also replied to say they are still looking at options.
Repairs to Slipway to allow access for a beach wheelchair. Cllr. Davies has kindly agreed to take photographs of the slipway surface to be sent to PCC.
Meadow House Caravan park. PCNPA have been in touch to say that the investigation is now completed. The felled trees had no protection on them and so the owner was entitled to take them down.  The new caravan units are within permitted size; however, an application has been requested for the extensive decking surrounding the caravan units.
County Councillors Report 
Amroth Good Neighbours
It is very heartening to see how the local community is coming together to support those self-isolating or otherwise in need as a result of the Covid-19 emergency. Special thanks to Charles Carter and Mary Megarry for initiating the inaugural meeting of Amroth Good Neighbours and to all those who have helped set up the group and who have volunteered to man phones and to collect shopping and prescriptions etc.
PCC Action 
PCC has established an Emergency Response Centre under Richard Brown and specifically looking at how PCC uses volunteers (linked to the redeployment of staff and working with Social Care colleagues) to support the need that will emerge in our communities.  PCC is trying to ensure that its activity complement and support existing community activity (such as Amroth Good Neighbours), established volunteer programmes (who all want to help), and the needs as they are identified.
Yesterday the Minister for Education announced that the Easter Holidays would be brought forward and all schools in the County will be closed from tomorrow until further notice. Today PCC announced that from next week schools will help support those most in need including people involved in the immediate response to the coronavirus outbreak. PCC also announced that it has put in place a scheme whereby children eligible for free school meals will be provided daily with a breakfast, lunch and snack which can be collected from the nearest school (not necessarily the school the child attends) For further details on the scheme click on: www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/coronavirus
Other actions announced by PCC include:
· all Pembrokeshire County Council leisure centres and libraries will close at 3.15 pm tomorrow (Friday, 20th March) until further notice
· the Pembrokeshire Archives and Local Studies ceased its front-line service as at 5 pm yesterday (Wednesday, 18th March)
· Scolton Manor, its museum, tea room and visitor centre will also close at 3.15 pm tomorrow but the grounds and play areas will remain open
· the Bridge Innovation Centre (BIC) in Pembroke Dock has closed its doors to the public as from today
· householders are being urged not to put used tissues in paper recycling boxes and help to protect Pembrokeshire County Council staff. as from today access to County Hall via main reception will be limited. The main entrance doors and those at the rear of reception (the riverside) will be locked. Members of the public will be directed to North Wing reception.

· The Police and Crime Commissioner Elections - 7th May 2020 – have been postponed

· Waste collection teams may be affected by the Corona Virus situation. If so, the grey bag collection and food caddies will be prioritised, and Blue bag collection may possibly move to two-week collections during the crisis.

Budget Consultation
Bob Kilmister, the Cabinet Member for Finance, held a Budget Seminar for County Councillors on 17 February. He explained that the consultations he had undertaken showed strong support for the priority given to education in the proposed Council Budget for 2020-2021. He was particularly complementary about the quality of the wide-ranging questions raised by Amroth residents at the meeting held in Llanteg Village Hall. This meeting was by far better attended than the meeting arranged in County Hall in Haverfordwest. Bob held up the Llanteg meeting as the template for future local budget consultation


Estyn Report
The recently published Estyn Report on Pembrokeshire’s schools makes for very disappointing reading. Estyn has left PCC with clear recommendations. These include:
· raising standards in literacy numeracy and Welsh second language.
· improving outcomes for learners eligible for free school meals.
·  improving teaching and leadership
· evaluating its work and planning for improvement.
It should be noted that performance varies widely across the County with some very good primary schools such as Tavernspite. The variability, however, needs to be addressed.  PCC is currently developing its post-inspection action plan and revised strategies to ensure that all learners receive a good education and that all children are equipped with good literacy and numeracy skills. 
I have supported substantial increases in Council Tax in the past in large part to protect the schools’ budget. However, the Estyn Report clearly indicates that there has been a lack of leadership and training provided by PCC to schools. The Cabinet has found a one-off £1 million to improve standards. Nevertheless, it is clear that a consistent multi-year approach is required to raise the performance of all Pembrokeshire schools to an acceptable level.
Community Asset Transfer/ Band of Hope Woodland
PCC has acknowledged that ACC may have an interest in a Community Asset Transfer of the Band of Hope Woodland from the County Council to the Community Council. It has also confirmed that Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grants can be used by Community Groups in connection with community asset transfers. PCC’s is still reviewing its Community Asset Transfer Policy but is likely to formally adopt a new policy in the near term.  It is already accepting formal expressions of interest prior to the new policy going live.  I registered an interest in the Band of Hope Woodland so that it would not be sold before ACC has had a chance to investigate fully the desirability or otherwise of taking over responsibility of the Woodland. I have not entered a formal expression of interest form. Note that even if a formal expression of interest is submitted by ACC or any other group, there is no commitment to proceed with the transfer. Given that the Woodland has mine shafts and a relatively small area that is contaminated, a reasonable way of proceeding might be to seek an initial Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant to undertake a feasibility study of turning the Woodland into a public amenity and wildlife sanctuary.
Community Works Grant
The purpose or the Community Works Grant is to provide an opportunity for Town and community Councils to submit bids for small highway schemes, which have a cost to PCC of up to a maximum of £10,000. Funding is available for short footway connections, signing schemes, visibility improvements (e.g. by hedge removal or set back), bus stop improvements and contributions to traffic calming schemes. Only one application per Community Council can be made per year. But the grant could be used to fund different stages of a project, with a further application being made once a phase has been completed. PCC will fund 90% of any project.  Bids are currently being collated but so far there has been no allocation from the total £100,000 that is available for this year. Given the various road issues we have, for example in Pleasant Valley and Summerhill, it may be worthwhile making a bid. I have a copy of the simple bid form.
Waste Collection – Good News
The move to kerbside sorting has resulted in a substantial improvement in recycling in Pembrokeshire. By the end of last December recycling had reached 73%, the highest in Wales. The Welsh Government’s target for the whole of Wales is 64% this year. Two years ago, the recycling rate in Pembrokeshire was 57%, one of the lowest in Wales, and the County faced large fines if it did not meet the Welsh Government’s targets.

Planning

19/0506/PA Heritage Park, Stepaside. This application has been withdrawn

19/1063/PA Land past Staggers Hill, coming out of Stepaside towards Summerhill. SA67 8LS. Erection of agricultural building for livestock and storage. Comments by 23rd March 2020. ACC has No objection

19/0990/PA. 30A Church View, Summerhill. SA67 8LZ. This application has been conditionally approved

19/0901/PA.   Zoar Chapel Funeral Home Llanteg. SA67 8QH. This application has been conditionally approved

19/1017/PA Great Merrixton Bungalow. Stepaside. This application has been withdrawn

NP/20/0017/FUL Amroth Car park, Amroth. Proposal: Installation of Pay and Display ticket machine & sign. Comments by 21st February 2020 
The Management Development meeting at PCNPA where this application was to be heard was cancelled. No Objection

19/1064/PA Glenwood, PLEASANT VALLEY, Narberth, Pembrokeshire, SA67 8NY. Proposal: Proposed Annex for elderly relative. Comments by 24th February 2020
No Objection

19/0992/PA Woodland Heights, I Clos Yr Ysgol, Stepaside. SA67 8NZ. Proposal: Erection of single and two storey extension. Comments by 10th February 2020. No Objection was submitted.  Update; this application has been withdrawn.

19/0506/PA Heritage Park planning application
Cllr. Cormack updated Councillors, reporting that the application might come before PCC’s planning committee in March. 

Correspondence
· The Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Annual Report - February 2020 has been published. It can be accessed via 
Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales: annual report 2020 to 2021
· A statutory consultation has been launched into the authority’s proposal to reorganise primary and secondary education provision in the Crymych area. The consultation can be accessed via  https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say   Comments must be submitted by 15th April 2020.
· The Calor Gas Rural Communities Fund reopens on 10th March until 9th April 2020. Grants are available for up to £5k. Contact ACC Clerk for more information or see https://communityfund.calor.co.uk
· Pathways in South Pembrokeshire. A practical Conservation Volunteering Group is being set up in South Pembrokeshire, which will take place on the last Wednesday of every month. A free transport service is being run picking up at 9.30 am in Kilgetty and returning at 3.45 pm. For more information contact Tom Iggleden, Pathways Volunteer Officer at PCNPA on 07866 771190
· The Mandate for the Educational Charity of David Rees has been updated.
·  Cllr. Davies forwarded a copy of a resident’s email which is a strongly worded objection to the introduction of car parking charges in Amroth Car Park. It has been sent to the Ombudsman for Wales. As requested, the Clerk has forwarded it to other Community Councils where charges are to be introduced and to Simon Hart MP and Angela Burns AM. A case worker of Simon Hart has contacted the Clerk to say that Simon cannot influence the Ombudsman as they are independent however he will watch the reaction with interest.

· Elizabeth Owen, PCC is the Digital Assistant with PCC. Her role is to support people who wish to use alternative/digital methods of communicating with Pembrokeshire County Council – mainly via the My Account system.  The My Account has many useful features including reporting issues, applying for jobs with PCC, paying bills, checking your waste calendar, find your nearest Councillors and much more. It can be accessed via a computer/tablet, on a smart phone, or at a public library for anyone who doesn’t have internet at home.
She is keen to attend community events that could benefit from her attending.
Contact;  
Sea Changers Coastal Fountain Fund has been set up to support the installation of water bottle refill stations on beaches around the UK. The sum of £2k per station is available and multiple stations can be applied for. The application deadline is 28th February 2020. See www.sea-changers.org

Take Me Too!  This project matches people who need a lift with people going that way anyway. See www.takemetoo.org.uk or call 01 437 775 033. Drivers can sign up to take part.

Re Council Audits. The Auditor General for Wales has issued a consultation regarding future audits. From 2020-21 onwards, The Audit Office propose a three-year audit programme which is designed to meet statutory responsibilities while providing a sufficient level of audit assurance at a reasonable cost.

· The Replacement Pembrokeshire County Council Local Development Plan (LDP 2) has been extended by a week, to 18th March 2020 at 4.30pm.
 
· Two donation requests have been received.
Sandy Bear Children’s Bereavement Charity has requested a donation. This year, one of their major fundraising events is a concert held by the London Welsh Male Voice Choir, supported by local young musical talent performing in the iconic setting of St Davids Cathedral during midsummer weekend, Saturday June 20th 2020, at 7.30pm. 
Paul Sartori Hospice at Home have written requesting a donation towards their work in Pembrokeshire.
ACC’s policy is to support charities with specific remit within the Amroth CC area or that has specific benefit to residents. Both requests declinedF.

Planning Fees. A consultation has been issued which seeks views on proposed changes to planning fees. The consultation proposes amending the existing fee levels for planning and related applications, as well as introducing a fee for Certificates of Appropriate Alternative Development.
 
Details of the consultation can be found on the Welsh Government’s consultation pages at https://gov.wales/changes-planning-and-related-applications-fees?_ga=2.233246302.1926474314.1576494937-1869591993.1570433432
 
Responses to the consultation paper are invited by 13 March 2020.

An Invitation has been received to attend the Police and Crime Commissioner Dafydd Llywelyn’s fourth St David's Day Conference, which this year is an exploration of Policing in Rural Areas. It takes place at Police headquarters on the 6th March. Booking is essential.

Recycling Consultation. Since devolution, Wales has become a global leader in recycling. Every household has played its part, showing how small steps can lead to fundamental change. It’s now a part of who we are, embedded in the culture of 21st century Wales. Recycling is what we do.
How we manage our waste and the resources we use has become even more crucial; the need to tackle climate change has become the single greatest challenge of our time; awareness of the impact of what we buy and the waste we generate is growing; economic opportunities for more environmentally-friendly solutions are rapidly expanding
Making Wales a greener, more equal, and more prosperous country is what as a Government we are working to deliver. In December, we launched our consultation document – Beyond Recycling.
https://gov.wales/circular-economy-strategy
Come and share your thoughts on how Wales can progress towards zero waste and what we can do to reduce our carbon footprint. We have set out some ideas – but we need your thoughts too. Do you have a great idea you would be willing to share?
There are events taking place across Wales including.
4 March – Haverfordwest
5 March – Narberth
 	Book your free place here:
https://tocyn.cymru/en/organisation/0cff23c5-1a3c-42d4-b500-0ae42c72e7a5 
BeyondRecycling@gov.wales
Local Places for Nature
A Local Places for Nature scheme – a brand-new initiative, has been launched, funded by Welsh Government, that aims to create, restore and enhance hundreds of habitats across the country. 
[bookmark: _Hlk31974913]Applications are now open to community groups and organisations looking to help reverse nature’s decline.
There is a choice of ‘packages’ tailored to different groups and organisations. Each pre-paid package includes native plants, tools and other materials. We’ll handle the orders and deliveries, and our project officers will even provide support on the ground to help you create your new nature space.  
The packages fall into three categories:
Starter packages for town and community councils (1 each) - Choose from; a) Butterfly Garden, b) Fruit Garden or c) Wildlife Garden. Read the guidance and FAQs 
Starter packages for community-based organisations (3 per county);  Choose from; a) Butterfly Garden, b) Fruit Garden or c) Wildlife Garden. Read the guidance and FAQs 
Development packages for community-based organisations (3 per county) – Choose from a) Food growing area b) Sustainable urban Drainage System or c) Wildlife Garden. Download the guidance here
There is a simple application process, and the deadline for first application round is 12pm on Friday 6 March. 
Llanteg Gardening Group are keen to apply and have requested permission to plant fruit trees on CC land. This was agreed.
Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Annual Report - February 2020
Attached, in accordance with the requirements of Section 147 of the Local Government (Wales) Measure 2011, is a link to the IRPW’s Annual Report, February 2020 and a covering letter from the Chair, Mr John Bader.  This has also been sent to the Minister for Housing and Local Government and other interested parties. 
You can find the report by using the following link:
Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales: annual report 2020 to 2021 

The report will have effect for the financial year 2020 / 2021.  
 
Finance – as of February 28thJanuary 2020
Account 70121649 – £4841.65 as of 19th March - £3584.32
Account 40736856 - £15,181.26 as of 19th March - £15,186.58
David Rees - £768.89 

Payments agreed for March 2020
Wycraft- £30
Clerks wages- £304.25
Councillors Expenses – Stephen / Roger
Insurance - awaiting quote. Pay on demand
SLCC Membership - £100.00
Microsoft 365 – £59.99
ADCA Room Hire – £10.00
Paul Turpin- for seat installation and possible garden clearance - up to £3,500

Income
Bench £700 (before price rise)
Interest - £5.32

Account 70121649 – £4161.65
Account 40736856 - £15,181.26    
David Rees - £746.18      
 Payments agreed for January 
Clerks wages 
Hire of Llanteg Hall – 2 x ACC meetings and hire of main hall for Bob Kilmister evening £37.00
GDPR membership to IOC -£40
Grit Bin £120 + VAT 
Membership of OVW £236 – number of second homes 16% in area. 
External Audit - £437.75
Income
Seat £70All financial matters were discussed and resolved. Details can be obtained on application to the Clerk.0


To Discuss and Resolve the Delegation of Decisions

The Chairman explained the situation. The Local Government Act 1972 specifies how meetings must be conducted and that financial payments can only be made with approval by Councillors in person. With future meetings cancelled due to risk of infection by Corona Virus he suggested that decisions, including all financial payments during the crisis, be made by the Clerk in consultation with the Chairman and Vice Chairman to enable the Council to carry out its statutory duties. Councillors will be kept fully up to date by email or telephone. This will revert to full council approval in person on resumption of meetings.

Payments were unanimously agreed. The Clerk reported acknowledgement of receipt of Precept request by PCC. Proposed, Cllr. Tony Baron; Seconded, Cllr. Pauline Davies

Agreement was unanimous.


To review and update the asset register
Councillors reviewed and agreed the asset register. An additional 4 seats had been added.
Report by Amroth and District Community Association 
Most activities are ceasing. The hall has been fitted with new blinds and a new boiler. No report this month.

Report by Llanteg Village Hall Committee
· All short mat bowls, the art class, craft class, garden and walking groups have cancelled their use of the hall until further notice, 
· The book club will continue as a virtual club. 
· The monthly coffee morning is also cancelled as is the Jo Cox get together in June.
· 100 club subscriptions will become due in April, for anyone not on direct debit.

· Llanteg Newsletter has 8 new advertisers which has helped to sustain it.
· All groups and activities are still making excellent progress
· A WW2 Quiz is to be held in May, date still to be decided
· Gill Roberts was commended for organising popular community walks throughout the year
· The Hall lighting has been improved 
 Monthly Police meeting –
· NHS now has own non-emergency medical helpline. The number is 111.
· 
· The meetings, when resumed, will now take place on the third Thursday of the month. Jim Moffatt PCSO will still attend meetings and these will now be on 3rd Thursday of the month starting in March
HSBC Scam. Callers threatening a visit from bailiffs
Tenby Police Station will revert to a 24hour station
Drink driving is being closely monitored as it is reported to be on the increase.
· 
Update on projects

· Update on Amroth Free Wi-Fi. – Cllrs. Cormack and Harries visited the toilet block in Amroth to assess it as a potential site to host an antenna. Initial assessment looks hopeful although permission from PCC will be needed. Cllr Cormack will draft a report for PCC and request permission. While this option will require ACC to acquire its own Wifi it will mean ACC will have control of the system.This project is still under consideration with Cllr. Cormack looking at solutions to overcome hosting issues. 
· Exercise Jantzen – The Imperial War Museum has closed due to the current crisis so Cllr Harvey cannot access photographs at this time. The production of the information board has been put on hold short term although progress can be made on installing the QI codes.  Cllr. Harvey has identified 9 pictures from Imperial War Museum reels that show activity at Amroth.  He will draft copy for the information board and then choose the most relevant images to illustrate it.
· VE day Celebration May 2020 Amroth – Cllr Harris has been in touch with the scouts to ask them to be involved in some capacity. Kelvin Thomas of ADCA is organising a tea party and film show in Amroth Parish Hall to coincide with the celebrations.  Cancelled
· Beach Art Event – Clerk to contact Tina Cunningham following the resignation of Cllr. Megarry.Cancelled
· Brown signs. This project is ongoing. An application is to be submitted to PCC initially assuming local businesses are willing to support it. The Clerk will check with SWTRA re likely cost for a brown sign on A477
· 
· following support from local businesses

 Matters to be added to agenda for next meeting
	No matters to be added.


 Any other or urgent business
· Cllrs. asked about the possibility of removing dog restrictions on the beach this summer during the crisis. Cllr. Baron to investigate.
· Cllr. Baron has a supply of food recycling bags for residents should extra be required.
· 
· Amroth Castle have agreed to house the beach wheelchair plus a child’s beach wheel chair assuming suitable access to the beach is available.Cllr. Roger Harries has carried out repairs to the fence and sign on the ground opposite/ adjacent to Amroth Castle Caravan Park.
· 
· A road closure in Saundersfoot ward affected a bus route travelling through Amroth – the bus was diverted, so the Clerk was requested to ask for Saundersfoot road closure information as well as closures in the Amroth area.
· With future face to face meeting cancelled the Clerk will investigate methods of video conferencing for future meetings during the crisis. Cllr. Harvey suggested Zoom as an option.
Ice cream van vendor has requested permission to sell ice cream by slip way. Cllr. Phillips to investigate legality.

· Cllr. Tippett-Maudsley has reported that the fence around the playing fields in Summerhill is damaged and needs replacing. The Clerk has informed PCC. Cllr. Harries has agreed to take photographs and investigate how much work is needed.
· Solar lighting between the Slip way and New Inn – Cllr. Davies to find out costs.
· GDPR – It was agreed to sign up via ICO
· Renew membership of OVW – The Clerk is to query cost based on the number of second homes in the area.
· It was agreed to order an additional 5 memorial seats.   

Date of next meeting is cancelled unless carried out by video conference on  Thursday 19th March 2020 at Amroth Parish Hall starting at 7.00 pm23rd April 2020 

The meeting closed at 8.15pm9.07 pm
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